

State of New Jersey

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

CHRIS CHRISTIE

Governor

KIM GUADAGNO Lt. Governor Mail Code 401-02C

Solid and Hazardous Waste Management Program

Bureau of Recycling & Planning

P.O. Box 420

Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0420 Tel. # 609-984-3438 Fax. # 609-633-1112

SEP 2 7 2012

BOB MARTIN

Commissioner

Charles M. Norkis, Executive Director Cape May County Municipal Authority P.O. Box 610 Cape May Court House, NJ 08210

Dear Mr. Norkis,

The Department of Environmental Protection's Solid and Hazardous Waste Program is in receipt of a request for administrative action to the Cape May County Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) dated September 10, 2012. The September 10, 2012 request for administrative action proposes County Plan inclusion of expanding the lists of "designated" and "recommended" recyclables as well as the modification of the existing Cape May County Intermediate Processing Facility to accept and process both dual stream and single stream materials.

The "designated" recyclable list will now include #3 through #7 plastic bottles, chipboard, and non-bottle rigid plastics five gallons in size or less. The "recommended" recyclable list will now include all hard plastics over five gallons in size (except for PVC pipe and vinyl siding that contains hazardous products), and clear, white and blue shrink-wrap and greenhouse film.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b) 5 & 6, the modifications of a recycling program and recycling facility constitutes an approvable administrative action. Therefore, this request is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Najwa N. N. Ali of my staff at (609) 984-9773 or email at najwa.ali@dep.state.nj.us.

Sincerely,

Robert Goodwin, Supervising Environmental Specialist

Bureau of Recycling and Planning

Cc: Diane Leonik